
BZA/HPRB Application of Kara Benson 
520 Groff Court NE 
 
I am a neighbor of Kara Benson who resides at 520 Groff Court NE.  She is seeking zoning relief 
from the District of Columbia zoning laws, as well as the approval of the Historic Preservation 
Review Board (HPRB) to build two-story side addition.   
  
I have spoken with Ms. Benson and agreed to the proposed addition, with the understanding that 
the surrounding homes will still have access to Groff Court and that Groff Court remains unblocked 
as we have a need for egress and ingress onto the street.  
 
 
Name:   Eileen P. Blessinger 
 

Signature:  
 
 
Address:  528 Fourth Street NE, Washington, DC 20002 
 
 
Date:   05/02/2019 
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